	   
	NORTH BADDESLEY PARISH COUNCIL


	22

	
	Minutes of the Meeting of the North Baddesley Parish Council Planning Committee, held on Monday 26th June 2017 at 7.00pm in the Pavilion, Recreation Ground, Sandy Lane, North Baddesley. 


	

	
	Present:  Cllrs  D Knight (in the Chair),  Cllrs Mrs P Darnton,  P Thompson and 

                A Warnes
Absent:  Cllrs E Cosier and C Hill
In Attendance:   J Harrington, Parish Clerk (Minutes)

	

	17-18/0088
17-18/0089
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Cllr Cosier gave his apologies due to his wife’s ill health and Cllr Hill gave her apologies due to work commitments.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST/DISPENSATIONS
There were no declarations of interest/dispensations.

	

	17-18/0090
	TREES

	
	

	
	17/01509/TPOS
	45 Cedar Crescent
North Baddesley
	T1 Holly tree – Reduce crown annually to a
maximum of 10 %  No objection – subject to Arboricultural Officer’s approval
	

	
	
	
	
	

	17-18/0091
	PLANNING APPLICATIONS

	
	

	
	17/01516/FULLS
	Cotswolds
172 Rownhams Lane

North Baddesley
	Loft conversion with front and rear dormers; single storey front porch and side extension; change of pitched roof to single storey rear extension to flat roof with glazed lantern
No comment


	

	17-18/0092
	CORRESPONDENCE
PLAYGROUND PRESENTATIONS

It was agreed that each representative would be given a 15 minute time slot to deliver their playpark presentation on their own at the July meeting.

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would inform the representatives. 
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	17-18/0093
17-18/0094
17-18/0095

17-18/0096

17-18/0097
	HOE LANE DEVELOPMENT – 106 FUNDING

A meeting had been arranged with the developers of the Hoe Lane site for the following Monday to discuss 106 funding.

ADOPTION OF PAYPHONE

The Chairman signed the contract to adopt the payphone at the junction of Amberley Close and Ringwood Drive.  The Clerk to return the signed contract together with a cheque for £1 to BT and to ensure that BT are aware that the Parish Council would like a defibrillator installed.
RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would return the signed contract and cheque for £1 to BT and advise that they want a defibrillator installed.
NOTICEBOARDS
A final decision on dimensions was made.  The Clerk to order.
RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would order the noticeboards.

RUBBISH BIN AT MOUNTBATTEN PARK
The matter of installing an extra rubbish bin at Mountbatten Park, close to the barbeque, or erecting signs indicating that rubbish from the barbeques should be put in the existing bins, was discussed at length.  It was agreed to monitor the situation and a decision would be made at the next full Council meeting in July. 
OTHER CORRESPONDENCE
Street naming – 12 Baddesley Close – objection  -  should be 12a and 12b
Local Government Boundary Commission – Electoral Review of Test Valley – Draft Recommendation
Local Council Review – Summer 2017 
The meeting closed at 8.10pm 


	


